

## Tohono O'odham Nation Office of the Chairman & Vice Chairwoman

COMPASSION FAITH TRADITION RESPECT

Ned Norris, Jr. V Chairman

Wavalene M. Romero Vice Chairwoman



August 25, 2014

Pastor John B. Torres New Life Community Church P.O. Box 312 Glendale, AZ 85311

## Dear Pastor Torres:

I am pleased to inform you that your proposal submitted on behalf of New Life Community Church was selected by the Tohono O'odham Nation as a recipient of the 12% grant funding in the amount of \$24,000 for events and programs. We are honored to support local communities and hope that this grant will help New Life Community Church make positive impacts in Arizona.

As was indicated in the Request for Proposals issued by the Nation, the grant is conditional upon development of a Grant-in-Aid between the Tohono O'odham Nation, a governmental entity, and your organization.

Please contact the city, town, or county you have chosen to work with immediately so we can begin drafting the Grant-in-Aid and take the steps necessary for final approval of this grant funding. If you have any questions, please contact Lanez Valisto in my office at (520) 383-2028. Congratulations to you and New Life Community Church; I look forward to working with you to finalize your grant award.

Sincerely,

Dr. Ned Norris Jr.

Al Ant

Chairman, Tohono O'odham Nation